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Just prior to the pandemic last year when the economy was good, I went to dinner at a local 
restaurant where the hostess told us that it would be a 40-minute wait for a table. When I asked 
her why we could not sit at one of the many empty tables in the restaurant, she replied that they 
did not have enough wait staff to serve that many customers, so they kept selected areas of the 
restaurant closed. At that time, this experience helped me understand how difficult it was for so 
many businesses to find qualified people to work. 

When the pandemic started last March, things became significantly worse for many businesses 
because many were forced to temporarily, or in some cases, permanently close, and the few 
remaining employees had no choice but to find work elsewhere to survive. As many business 
owners will tell you, it is difficult to get employees to come back to work if they have found 
employment somewhere else. 

Both before and during the pandemic, the competition for employees has been very high, which 
makes it difficult to keep all the tables open in a restaurant, or in our case, find enough bus drivers 
to transport our students. In fact, for someone interested in driving for a living, there are so many 
opportunities from Amazon, FedEx, United Parcel Service, Uber, and Lyft to delivery services like 
Grub Hub, Door Dash, Post Mates, and lnstacart. Also, for many of these delivery companies, 
employees can work when they want with no set schedule. 

I share this perspective with you because it is so important to our future that we maintain enough 
bus drivers to transport our students to and from school and to the many extra-curricular and 
athletic activities throughout the district and county. For now, please accept my thanks for your 
patience, especially when a bus is late or a schedule has to change due to a driver shortage. I want 
the community to know that we are working very hard to find a solution so that we can continue to 
support our students. From all the "now hiring" signs throughout our community to the "join our 
team" flyer that I get every morning with my Tim Horton's coffee, I know that we are not alone. 

If you or someone you know is interested in driving a bus for WCS, please call 586-698-4521 for 
more information . Our district offers free bus driver training for all applicants. 
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Also, since my last update, we have had the following positive cases of COVID-19 reported to the 
district. 

1 staff member at Carleton 
1 student at Carleton 
1 staff at Cousino 
1 student at Cousino 
1 student at Cousino/Career Preparation Center 
1 student at Cousino/Sterling Heights 
1 staff at Career Preparation Center 
1 staff at Educational Service Center 
2 students at Holden 
1 student at Sterling Heights 
1 staff at Wilkerson 
2 students at Wilkerson 

All affected students and staff were notified, and affected areas of the schools and buses were 
appropriately cleaned . 

Please continue to review with your child that facial coverings, over your mouth and nose, are required in our 

schools and ALL Warren Consolidated Schools property, including school buses and outdoor venues. 

Please continue to stay safe and be healthy. 

Sincerely, 

Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D. 
Superintendent 






